EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING
Monday, October 14, 2013
Board Members Present:  Joe Thompson, Pat McCarthy, Doug Blair, Eric McCurdy,  Lacey London, Traci Huffer, Lance Gatter, George Crowder, Mike Kelly, Gary Emslie, Bob Dowding

Tom– District Director

Board Members Absent:  Derek Tucci, Julia Lacey, Frank Manthou
1. Introduction of Guests:  Jim Murphy


2. Approval of Monday, August 26, 2013 Executive Board Minutes.  M/S/P. Not included in report.  Approve at the November meeting.


3. Financial Report:
Checking:
$ 11,674.69



Savings:
$ 26,396.60

4. Approval of Vouchers: Vouchers #17838 through #17872 for a total of $18,366.20
Motion to accept the financial report including the vouchers. M /S /P


5. WIAA Executive Board Report:  Eric McCurdy, Pat McCarthy
a. Eric complimented Pat on his preparation and participation at his first board meeting.
b. Coaches Rules clinics had some problems online and that is being corrected quickly.
c. AAU programs are taking kids out of our programs. WIAA will do a study on this.
d. The board reviewed ejections and will follow up with further discussion on some of the reasons for ejections and possible future penalties.  There is a spot on the my.wiaa.com where an athletic director can enter their ejections.  Please provide that information whenever you have an ejection.  This allows you to have more information and be able to meet with your coach and the athletes to educate them about the process.  Joe will ask about comments made on ejection forms and how WIAA/WOA handles those comments.  If a player is ejected, you think there may have been an error, and you want a response, contact Joe and he will help you follow up.  Remember that our district has a policy, which has been distributed to all schools, about an appeals process for appeals for misapplication of rules.
e. District 1 and 2 are hosting a mentoring program for new athletic directors.  Tom will send out a list of the topics to the board members.
f. Will review the team format for the state golf tournament.
g. Volleyball will add two coaches to the roster for state tourneys.
h. The WIAA lobbyist put on a helpful presentation about how the legislature
functions and how the board might help.
i. Attendance was down in several sports last year.
j. The WOA board reported on the RTO program and made a great presentation about the process.
k. There is a new process for counting students this year as we are involved in a new allocation cycle. The first opportunity for opting up for private schools is Nov. 8.
l. Approved the Executive Director goals.
m. Wrestling – Mat Classic.  Jim Meyerhoff is retiring so there will be a transition this year to new leadership.
n. NFHS is defining further the information on the participation of students with disabilities and that will be forthcoming.

6. Sea-King District 2 Executive Board:  Lacey London
A. Violations – Approved League Sanctions.  M/S/P

Player Ejections - 9

Coach Ejections – 0

Out of Season – 1

A.D. Missed WIAA Workshop - 4
B. League Reports 

a. Metro – Metro and Kingco held a joint meeting last week and reviewed all the sports and playoffs. They also are looking at holding a food collection contest to try to raise donations for the Emergency Feeding Program.  
Oct. 24 – Metro Cross Country.  Metro Golf – Oct 22 at Jefferson and 
Oct 24 at West Seattle.  Check the website for information on sports playoffs.  April 27-30 is the date for the WSSAAA Conference in Spokane.  Helmet fitting is one of the points of emphasis this year.

b. Kingco – Reclassification committee is waiting for the numbers and will be looking at possibly having a 2A conference within Kingco.  We also have a Sportsmanship committee and looking at the proper way to supervise and promote sportsmanship.

c. Emerald City – They are continuing discussions about the league website.  Bush School ran a workshop with Positive Coaching Alliance (PCA) for 50 coaches and students in the league.

d. SeaTac 2B/1B  – The league would like some help with a decision about the Crosspoint Soccer Field being used for playoffs.  No Tri-District games can be held at that site.  The league can decide whether to use it for league playoffs or not.

e. Middle School – no report
C. Official’s Corner – Joe Thompson
a. Officials are available for parent nights if schools would like to use them.  Contact Leslie or John if you would like to take advantage of this opportunity.

b. Joe asked if coaches are receiving information about filling out evaluations of officials.  No information apparently has come out to schools from WOA or other organizations on this.

c. There apparently is some difference throughout the state about the use and cost of line judges in volleyball.  Apparently nothing is in the WIAA/WOA agreement.  Do we know what is being charged if we are using line judges?

d. There seems to be some real value for the official representatives on District Boards meeting to discuss issues.  

D. Review of 2012-2013 Annual Financial Report – Jim Murphy.   Jim went through the audit with the board and explained the process and results.  The audit came out very well.  Jim was pleased with the progress of the tournament managers in reconciling their ticket sales at tournament contests.  Jim went over the seven year history of the finances and demonstrated the comparisons over time.  
E. Review of Oct. 1st Enrollment Figures & State Tournament Allocations.  Be aware that all of the information about the allocation process is available on the WIAA Website.
F. Site Selection for Football/Soccer.  Tom reviewed the district policy for approval of fields.  He provided the board a copy of that and reminded everyone that the District determines whether first and second round state games can be played on home fields or not.  Because a team ends up on the bottom of a bracket does not insure that they will actually be able to host that contest at that site.  Contact Tom if you have questions about whether your school is an approved site.
G.  WIAA Insurance (L & I/Catastrophic).  The WIAA provides a Certificate of Liability for District playoffs.  Contact Tom for a copy should you need one.
H. Lacrosse.  Gary reported that the Lacrosse Association has changed rules to disallow the opportunity for private and public schools to combine programs.  They have tried to use the WIAA model to require that kids from private schools to go to their neighborhood schools.  If there is no squad available for the private school kids, then they may be allowed to go to a program that has fewer athletes.  Be aware that there will be issues this spring.


7. District 2 Executive Director Report: Tom & Marilyn Doyle
A. Correspondence – no report.

B. Sea-King Website – www.wiaadistrict2.com

8. Other Business-Agenda Items for Monday, November 4, 2013-3:30PM 

A. Review Fall Tournament/Play-Off Status

B. Winter District Tournament Dates, Sites & Managers

C. Submit Amendments for Spring Rep. Assembly

D. Fall District Tournament/Play-Off Financial Report

E. Leagues Report A.D. of Year Nominee

F. Fall Eligibility Report – Sam Jackson

9.
The Executive Board meeting was adjourned at 5:45 PM.
